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TRINITY EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

TRINITARIAN 
APRIL/MAY/JUNE 2023 

Dear Church, 
  

He is Risen! He is risen indeed! Alleluia! 
  

First, I want to say "Thank you" to Almighty God for your salvation - our salva-
tion. We are indeed saved by grace alone. Ephesians 2:8-9 says, "For it is by grace 
you have been saved, through faith - and this not from yourselves, it is the gift of 
God - not by works, so that no one can boast." Jesus lived a perfect life for us. His 
passion, death and resurrection from the dead reconcile us to God the Father. Jesus 
saves us from our sin, death and the devil. During the Easter Season we remember 
what God has done for us in Christ Jesus. Fun fact: In 325 the Council of Nicea 
decreed that Easter should be observed on the first Sunday flowing the first full 
moon after the spring equinox (March 21). Easter, therefore, can fall on any Sun-
day between March 22 and April 25. 
  

Second, I want to say "Thank you" to you for all you do to serve Christ and His 
Church. You have all been blessed by God to be a blessing to others. As you well 
know, "We are God's handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which 
God prepared in advance for us to do" (Ephesians 2:10). God has a mission to save 
all people with the power of His Gospel. We, the church, focus on this mission dur-
ing the season of Pentecost. Fun fact: Pentecost takes place on the 50th day after 
Easter.  
  

God uses you/us to share that Gospel message. So we live our lives empowered by 
His Holy Spirit to do good works. In this way, we contribute to His mission. Now, 
these works do not save us. But God may use our good works to bring others to 
Himself. Since Epiphany (January 6), you as a congregation have done the follow-
ing (and more) to love your neighbor and advance God's Kingdom: 
  

- Gathered as God's family to hear His Word and partake of the Sacrament of Holy 
Communion 
- Witnessed new birth in Holy Baptism as we welcomed a new baptized member 
into God's family 
- Used of your time/talents to serve God's church 
 - Sent our college students and missionary Mark Winterstein "Love Boxes" with 
lots of goodies for Valentines Day 
- Shared fellowship while raising money to support the LWML League Fund at our 
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
- Made soup for Lenten Suppers and then ate soup gathered in Christian fellowship 
- Prayed for others 
- Gave money to God in the offering plate 
- Welcomed our pastoral candidate Pastor Chris Conkling and his wife Bridget with 
Christian love and hospitality. 
  

Thank you! Keep up the outstanding good work! To God be the Glory! 
  

In Christ, 
Chaplain Prince  
 
 
 
 

facebook.com/TLCNorfolk 

OUR M ISSION 

United in Christ we will 
proclaim the Gospel,  

administer the Sacraments, 
and provide Christian  

education to children and 
adults in a supportive and 

nurturing environment. 

@tlcnorfolk 

6001 Granby Street 
Norfolk VA 23505 

757/ 489-2551 Church 
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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  
 

A Call Service was held on Sunday, March 19th where 
42 Communicant members voted unanimously to Call 
Rev. Christopher Conkling as Trinity's next Pastor.  A 
Call Package/Compensation Package was overnighted to 
him. The Call Committee received the following message 
from Pastor Conkling: 
  
This is to inform you that I have received the call docu-
ments to serve as Pastor of Trinity Lutheran Church in 
Norfolk, VA.  I invite you, the call committee, and Trinity's 
congregation to join Bridget and I in prayer as we discern 
where the Lord is leading us to serve. Thank you.  
 

Lords Blessings,  
 

Pastor Chris Conkling  
 

We have asked for a response within 3-5 weeks of receiv-
ing the package.  Please keep the Conkling's in your 
prayers.  Special thank you again to our Call Committee 
for all of their hard work on Trinity's behalf.   
We will keep you updated!  

 

Safety and Security Committee 
John Knickelbein 
 

The Church Council has approved this committee proceed 
with our plan to apply for a 2023 Nonprofit Security Grant 
from FEMA.  The application must be submitted by April 
26, 2023 but we hope to have the application ready before 
Easter. 
 

The Grant will cover the following: 
 

• Install Ballistic Glass in the windows of the two sets of 
doors on the parking lot side and one set of doors near 
the restrooms on the Belvedere side 

• Install Ballistic Film on all windows on the North, East 
and South side of the building 

(These two items will prevent, or at least significantly slow,  
any intruder from gaining entry to the Church.) 

• Install exterior cameras and related monitoring system. 
• Upgrade the Security Alarm and include panic alarms. 
• Purchase Handheld Radios. 
 

We are finalizing the costs related to these items.  There 
will be no cost to Trinity.   
 

For your information, we will not learn if our application is 
approved until at least September.  If approved, funds will 

not be available until March 2024 at the earliest. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

TriniTy’s  

Ministry Team 
 
Pastor  

Vacant 
 

Vacancy Pastors 

Rev. Timothy Utton 
Chaplain Matthew Prince 
 

Church Secretary  

Anne Combes 
 

Director of Music 

Carroll Smith 
 

Bookkeeper  

Lynn Hubert 
 

Sexton  

Bill Sontag 
 

Custodian  

Antonio Tutt 
 

Chairman of Deacons 

Sharyn Leiding – Zone 3 
 

Deacons 

Sharon Plawin  – Zone 1 
Craig Scott  –  Zone 4  

Ken Leiding – Zone 5 
Roger & Mary Ann Medlin – Zone 6  
Bud & Lynn Hubert - Zone 7 & AG 
 

 
 
 
 

Council  2023 
President  

Scott Theiman 
 

Vice-President  

Zach Kuenzli 
 

Recording Secretary  

Lynn Hubert 
 

Treasurer  

David Petri 
 

Christian Growth Chair  

Lisa Otero 
 

LWML President  

Sharon Knorr 
 

Special Ministries Chair  

Patty Malone 
 

Stewardship Chair  

Craig Scott 
 

Worship Chair  

Janice Gwin 
 

Church Properties  

Gerry Harger - Chair 
John Knickelbein - Trustee 
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Board of Stewardship 
 

Stewardship Gifts* 
 

“… so that through the church the manifold wisdom of God might now be made known to the rulers and au-
thorities in the heavenly places. This was according to the eternal purpose that he has realized in Christ Je-
sus our Lord, in whom we have boldness and access with confidence through our faith in him” (Eph. 3:10–12).  
 

What is the goal of our stewardship? This is really the WHY question of stewardship. Human beings were 
created for the task of being stewards. Read Genesis chapters one and two and we will see this. We were cre-
ated to have dominion and subdue creation in a way that reflects the image of God in which we were created. 
This takes place in the way that we work and keep the creation entrusted to us by God. The only problem we 
have with stewardship is found in Genesis chapter three. There, in an act of rebellion and sin, stewards named 
Eve and Adam claimed ownership over that which God had created them to steward. We have a word for 
claiming ownership over something that belongs to another. That word is theft. But they were stealing more 
than a fruit. They were stealing God’s place and God’s glory! Ever since that fateful day in the garden, we 
have followed suit. What God has given us to steward, we have attempted to own. So, God once again shows 
His glory in establishing the eternal purpose of Jesus Christ. In going to the cross, Jesus restores us in for-
giveness to the task of once again stewarding what God has given us. Forgiven and restored in Jesus, we are 
once again stewards. Not just of creation, but of the Gospel as it is served by creation, including us! Today 
we pray again that we would be able to recognize the simple gifts the Lord has given us to steward for the 
sake of the Gospel. In this we make known the manifold wisdom of God. As we faithfully steward the simple 
gifts God has entrusted to us, we point people to the redemption and restoration of our stewardship through 
Jesus Christ. Remember, the world sees Jesus through your stewardship. What are you showing the world in 
how you steward God’s simple gifts? 
 

Prayer  
Gracious Lord, as Your light has arisen upon us in the light of the world that is Jesus, so let Your light shine 
in and through us today and every day. Grant us the grace to identify and use the simple gifts You call us to 
share in the light of Your grace today and throughout this year. Amen. 
 

*Simple Gifts – A series of Devotions on Stewardship  -  https://www.lcms.org/stewardship  
  
 
A word of thanks from your Board of Stewardship.  It takes your gifts of money and time to keep the ministry 
of Trinity running smoothly.  Without you we couldn’t afford a pastor or staff, a new outreach program, a 

beautiful building, utilities, programs etc.  It takes a family of brothers and sisters in Christ.  We are extreme-
ly proud of our family and keep you all in our prayers.  God Bless!! 
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Board of Worship 
Janice Gwin 
 

Usher Training was held and brought in three new 
ushers. Thank you, Anne Starke, Ted Smith and 
Scott Thieman for volunteering your time to this 
very special group of volunteers.  A special thank 
you to Doug Sulak and Errol Jennings for their lead-
ership as our head ushers. New Usher Guidelines 
were created and placed on the Ushers Stand in the 
hallway.  
 

Communion Assistant Training will be held soon as 
we look for additional Communion Assistants. If in-
terested, please contact Janice Gwin. 
 

A small change to the distribution of Com-
munion – the pastor will offer the Common 
Cup first followed by the individual cups. 
 

Altar Candles –These candles are called Eucharistic 
Lights because they usually burn only for the service 
of the Eucharist or Holy Communion. Currently we 
light them only for communion services and remove 
them for non-communion services. 
 

A Call Service was held on 
Sunday, March 19th at 4:00 pm 
led by our Circuit Visitor, Pas-
tor McReynolds and Chaplain 
Prince (we thank them both for 
a beautiful service).   A special 
thank you to the Call Commit-
tee for their time and effort 
leading up to this Call Service.   
 

Palm Sunday Service will be held on April 2nd with 
Pastor Utton Leading us in Worship. 
 

Maundy Thursday Service will be held at 7:00 pm on 
April 6th with Pastor Utton leading us in Worship. 
 

Good Friday Tenebrae Service will be held at 7:00 
pm on Friday April 7th with Pastor Utton leading us 
in Worship. 
 

Easter Service – On April 9th will be led by both Pas-
tor Utton and Chaplain Prince. Adult Bible Class, 
New Member Class and the Sunday School class will 
not meet. LWML will be hosting Easter Breakfast, 
8:30 -9:30 am and an Easter Egg Hunt will be held 
on the front lawn at 9:00 am. 
 

A special note of thanks goes out to Pastor Utton and 
Chaplain Prince for their continued role as our Va-
cancy Pastors. God Bless you both! 

Church Properties 
Gerry Harger 
 

The playground overhaul is well under way. The 
Church Council approved the purchase of the 5 inch 
Little Tykes swing set from MTS Recreations at ap-
prox.. $7,000.  The 2023 budget has a line item for 
the swing set at $3,000.  This will put the swing set 
budget over approx. $4,000.  This additional ex-
penditure ($4,000) goes before the Voters’ for ap-
proval since we are not allowed to make a purchase 
over $2,500 without Voters’ approval. 
 

We are going to add some mulch to the playground 
before Easter. Two loads of 10 cubic yards will be 
delivered before Easter and another after the swing is 
installed. A 4th load will be added next spring.       
 

I will be adding an outside light to the northwest cor-
ner of the building. There were ashes in the bushes 
where somebody had a cookout. 
 

The kitchen floor replacement is on hold until after 
Easter. It will require another quote because of the 
time delay. 
 

I will be adding a light and some kind of audio alert 
in the office to monitor the front door. We are also 
thinking about a larger monitor for the security cam-
era monitoring. 
 

There was a leak in the roof near the handicap wash-
room. Bill was able to find and fix it. 
 

The Trustees are looking for volunteers to mow the 
church’s lawn this summer. If you are willing to 
help, please sign-up on the sheet in the Welcome 
Center. We will be organizing in two person 
“teams”. With two people working, it usually takes 
about one hour to cut, trim and edge the lawn. Each 
team will be responsible for cutting the grass on a 
rotating schedule. The number of teams and frequen-
cy of their duty will depend on the number of volun-
teers. Please contact John Knickelbein for more de-
tails. 
 

HVAC Upgrade - from Bud Hubert - The engineer 
is working on the specs and bid proposals for the 
cooling tower and the HVAC units themselves.  The 
cooling tower is the first priority.  He has several 
companies that he will recommend that we seek to 
bid on the job.  We should have these in hand soon. 
  
 
 



Deacons 
Sharyn Leiding 
 

JOYFUL NEWS -There was deacon presence on Jan-
uary 22nd for the baptism of Henry Richard Othmer. 
 
EARTHLY SADNESS, HEAVENLY REJOICING - 
Deacons were present on January 4th for the funeral 
of long-time member, Helen Everett; on January 24th 
for the funeral of Anna Bullaboy (mother of Courtney 
Bullaboy); and on January 30th for the funeral of for-
mer member Julia Stiles. 
 

Communion has been distributed to Trinity’s home-
bound – Jeanne Greif, Erika Straddeck, Bettie Terrell, 
Paul Lass, as well as Bob and Carol Petrie.  Deacons 
Bud Hubert, Ken Leiding and Roger Medlin adminis-
ter communion, following a service developed by 
Reverend Daniel Quiram.  Wives of the deacons usu-
ally accompany them and participate by reading of 
scripture.  The goal is to take the sacrament to folks 
at least monthly. 
 

Deacons attended a Celebration of Life Worship   
Service at OV Church on January 22nd to remember 
with fondness the daughter and son-in-law of Richard 
Ball, Michelle and Ron Hartman, who entered heaven 
in August of 2022 following a tragic auto accident. 
 

Valentines and Easter cards have been sent to Trini-
ty’s homebound members.  
 

SPRING SING to the homebound members of Trinity 
will occur in either May or June.  Watch the weekly 
bulletins for the precise date.  A sign-up sheet will be 
on display in the Welcome Center after Easter.  In 
years past, we’ve gathered in Belvedere Hall for 
lunch after Worship Service, carpooled to various 
homes, and sung familiar hymns and/or patriotic 
songs.  It is truly an appreciated visit for our home-
bound folks and wonderful outreach ministry.    
EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND! 
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Christian Education 
Lisa Otero 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADULT BIBLE CLASS continues to be offered eve-
ry Sunday at 9:00 am. Thank you Pastor Utton, Chap-
lain Prince and Chaplain Rockroar! 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL successfully began on February 
19th. Still need to identify a back-up teacher in the 
event of illness or travels. Right now, we are not us-
ing lessons from CPH due to the age differences, but 
all lessons are being sent to the pastors to ensure 
there is nothing going against our theology. Still 
looking for Sunday School help especially a teacher 
to share a week or two a month. 
 

NEW MEMBER CLASS continues at 9:00 am thru 
May with approximately 10 in attendance. A special 
thank you to Chaplain Prince. 

 
THERE WILL BE A PALM 
MARCH on Palm Sunday, April 
2nd!  We ask that all of the children 
participating meet in the Narthex by the 
nursery at 9:50 am to receive their 
palms and instructions!  
 

 

There will be an Easter Egg 
Hunt on Easter Sunday at 
9:00 am on the front 
lawn!  All children are invit-
ed to participate!  There will 
not be Sunday School on 
Easter to allow children time 
for the egg hunt and to eat 
breakfast with their fami-
lies.  We are so glad to be 
starting this tradition again! 
 
 

BOARD MEMBERS:  Christian Growth is still look-
ing for board member positions to be filled:  Jay 
Otero and Jan Knickelbein have volunteered to be 
Board Members. 
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LWML 
Sharon Knorr 
 

Thank you to the 14 ladies who attended our last meeting on Saturday, March 11th.  A wonderful brunch was 
enjoyed by all. Following a short devotion, a business meeting was held where the following items were dis-
cussed: 

Birthday Blessings given to the league in honor of your birthday go into the League Fund which helps to 
cover daily operations including kitchen supplies. 

Pantry Fund – $500 was approved to be given to the Foodbank of Virginia.  Special Ministries will be 
collecting can goods during the month of April.  A check will be given to Special Ministries to be pre-
sented to the Foodbank along with the canned goods. 

Pantry Fund - $200 was approved to be sent to Hope Lutheran’s Food Pantry. 
Ways and Means – $250-$300 was approved to order 10 more Farsi Bibles to be sent to Mark Winter-

stein in Germany.  
Ways and Means - $300 was approved to be sent to LCMS – Human Care (Disaster Relief) 
LWML Tidewater Zone Annual Spring Rally - Shine God’s Light  

April 29th, 9 am – 2 pm, Resurrection Lutheran Church, Newport News VA 
Rev. John Reinke – presenting on ministry to the deaf. 
$5 registration at the door. Registration opens at 8:45 am (Trinity is in charge of registration).   
Ingathering items – Inexpensive reading glasses and old NIV Study Bibles (A Bible Curriculum for 

the Deaf); 
Women and Mens underwear and dish soap (Dreams of Hope Foundation) 
Each society should bring a variety of side salads (i.e. pasta salad, pea salad, tuna/chicken salad,  
     Caesar salad, potato salad) enough for their group plus 4 and a dessert. 
A sign up sheet is on the LWML bulletin board. 

LWML Fall Rally will be here at Trinity on October 14th. Church Offerings to go to Mark Winterstein 
(thru LCMS). 

Love Boxes were a big success.  Collecting donations ($180) to purchase specific items seemed to work 
out well. Boxes were given to 5 college students (Ellie Thieman, Jason Loper, Janet Gould, Lydia Ut-
ton and Hannah Prince) and missionary Mark Winterstein. 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper was well attended.  Thank you to all who helped!  LWML received $432 
from Freewill Offerings. Thrivent Card ($250) covered purchases of food (pancake mix, syrup, bacon, 
sausage, apples, milk, juice, plates, utensils, etc., butter for this event and Soup Suppers) 

Soup Suppers were well attended.  Thank you to everyone who brought in soup and bread.  It was a won-
derful assortment of tastes. 

The Hostess and Cleaning Schedule was reviewed and updated.  Schedule posted on the LWML bulletin 
board. 

Hostesses still needed for the Welcome Center following service on Sunday morning. 
Cleaning the Sanctuary for Holy Week is scheduled for Saturday April 1st.  Men cleaning rafters at 9:00 

am and ladies dusting at 10:00 am. 
Saturday April 8th – Setting up for Easter Breakfast and placing Easter Lilies in the Sanctuary. 
Easter Breakfast – Sun. April 9th from 8:30 – 9:30 am. Help needed.  Sign up on volunteer board in the 

Welcome center.  Food sign up also on that board. Free will offering to go to missions. 
Easter Lily’s $16.00 – 20 lilies were signed up for and ordered from Whites Garden Center. 
Crisis Pregnancy Center – Walk for Life.  We have been asked if we can support this organization. Fol-

lowing discussion it was decided to support LIFEchange – Spare change can change lives.  We will 
request baby bottles to hand out to the congregation during May and June to return full of spare 
change, cash and/or checks and make a life-changing impact for LIFE.  

Mother’s Day Luncheon – May 6th 11:30 am – At Vino’s Italian Bistro, Fairfield Shopping Center, VB. 
Mother’s Day May 7th – A gift will be presented to all mom’s. 
Father’s Day June 18th – A gift will be presented to all dad’s. 
Arts and Crafts Fair at Trinity – August 19th – Co-chairs: Jan Knickelbein, Emma Studer and Candy 

Sontag. More to come! 
Following the meeting we all adjourned into the Sanctuary to bless the new Prayer Shawls.  Next meeting 
September 9, 2023, at 10:00 am 
 

 



Special Ministries 
Patty Malone 

 

THANK YOU to everyone who contributed to our 
November food drive.  Trinity collected 422 pounds 
of food for the Foodbank of Southeastern Virginia 
and the Eastern Shore.  When you break that down 
it equates to 352 meals, in our own community.  A 
special thank you to Elizabeth Baroody for applying 
for Thrivent “seed money” for the food drive.  With 
the “seed money” protein rich items such as stews, 
canned meats, beans, sardines and many other items 
were purchased. 
 

We will be holding another food drive during the 
month of April.  You can bring your canned and dry 
goods to church on Sunday or during the week when 
the office is open.  You may leave the canned/dry 
goods on the pew inside the side entrance.    The food 
will be taken to the Foodbank of Southeastern Virgin-
ia and the Eastern Shore the first week in May.   If 
you would like to volunteer to take the food to the 
Foodbank, please contact Patty Malone. 
 

Our 2022 - “Operation Christmas Child” shoe box-
es went to Malawi and Uruguay.   A special thank 
you to Cathy George for getting the shoeboxes and 
applying for Thrivent “seed money” to pay for the 
mailing of the boxes.   Thank you to everyone who 
took a book and returned it.  As you can see our 
reach is worldwide!  We have been doing this mis-
sion outreach since 2014 and we continue to support 
“Operation Christmas Child.”  A special thank you 
to Lynn Hubert for putting up the bulletin board 
showing where all our shoe boxes have gone since 
2014 to date.   Look at the bulletin board in the hall-
way that leads to Belvedere Hall.  It is amazing to see 
how far our reach from 6001 Granby Street really is!   
We could not have done any of this without the sup-
port of the congregation, we THANK YOU! 
 

Trinity supported the Lutheran Social Services of 
the National Capital Area by donating pre-filled 
backpacks for refugee youth in Virginia.  They could 
not believe how nice the backpacks were and were 
very grateful for our support.   A big thank you goes 
out to Tina Studer and her granddaughters for driving 
the backpacks to Northern Virginia.   It was a great 
day trip for Grandma and granddaughters!   
 

Trinity was so gracious in donation of the school sup-
plies for the backpacks that the remaining items do-
nated were taken to Granby Elementary School.  
Thank you, Gerald Harger, for taking the extra sup-
plies to the school.  So, as you can see one project 
helped statewide and locally.   
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If you did not know, we collect diapers year-round.   
The diapers can be for infants through adult sizes.  
The box, inside the parking lot door entrance, was 
full and they were recently taken to the Greater 
Hampton Roads Diaper Bank by Anne Starke and 
her granddaughter.  There were a little over 800 dia-
pers of varying sizes!  You can donate opened pack-
ages of diapers as they split into smaller packages 
before distribution to families. 
 

The Greater Hampton Roads Diaper Bank currently 
collects and distributes 25,000 diapers each month to 
nearly 40 partners working with babies, adults, and 
the disabled in Hampton Roads. 
 

Diaper need is more than a footnote.  Here are the 
facts: 

• 1 in 3 American families reports experiencing  
      diaper need. 

• 5.2 million children in the U.S. aged three or 
      younger live in poor or low-income families. 

• Infants require up to 12 diapers per day.  Toddlers 
      require about 8 diapers per day. 

• Disposable diapers can cost $70 to $80 per month 
      per baby. 

• No state or federal child safety-net program  
      allocates dollars specifically for the purchase of 
      diapers. 

• Without transportation, buying diapers at a  
      convenience store rather than a large “big box” 
      store can significantly increase the monthly cost 
      of diapers. 
Most childcare centers - even free and subsidized fa-
cilities - require parents to provide a day’s supply of 
disposable diapers. 
 

We are looking for a date in April to make sand-

wiches after church for St. Columba Ecumenical 
Ministries. The last time we made sandwiches we al-
so packed up all the sample sized items we had and 

made over 80 hygiene kits.  The staff at St. Columba 
were extremely happy to receive those items as it is 
something they do not get a lot of.  They were also 

grateful for the sandwiches we provided. 

We continue to collect hotel sample sized soap, 

shampoo, conditioners; printer ink cartridges; 
used prescription glasses; and new or gently loved 

books for children of all ages.  Our collection bin is  

in the Special Ministry corner right inside the parking 
lot doors, labeled - 

“Trinity’s Helping Hands Donation Station” 



Operation Barnabas 
 

          Here is the address for the  latest Warning Order  -   

                  http://www.lcms.org/operationbarnabas/resources   

 
               

Birthdays 
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April 
 

  4 – Bobbie Gillooly 
  5 – John Butcher 
  6 – Christy Sontag 
10 – Karmen Petri 
15 – Dana Dalton 
16 – Errol Jennings 
19 – Emilie Hauser 
        Lydia Kuenzli 
21 – John Malone 
23 – Linda Blaker 
24 – Al Sykes 
 
 

 

May 
 

  2 – Jean Diehl 
  7 – Bryan Blaker 
        Joseph Christy 
  8 – Sharon Knorr 
        Sharon Plawin 
        Ellie Duarte 
11 – Susan Prince 
13 – Hilary Bayse 
18 – Jason Loper 
19 – Jan Knickelbein 
20 – Salem Yosief 
22 – Martha Johnson 
26 – Tim Gould 
        David Petri 
31 – Jeff Ingmire 
 
 
 
  

June 
 

  5 - Tresea Staley 
  6 - Brooke Christy          
  9 - Bendra Pendry 
11 - Porter Bayse  
14 - Sam Gilson 
17 -  Mary Lou Scott 
20 - Charlotte Gunther 
22 - Erika Straddeck 
23 - James O’Connor 
25 - Anne Starke 
28 - Matt Prince 
29 - Mark Loper 
       Elizabeth Baroody 
 
 
 

 

In the event of inclement weather please visit our website at  www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org  
and our Facebook page at TLCNorfolk for announcements concerning any cancellations.   

Notifications will also be sent by email to those with an email address on file  
and by phone to those who do not. 

  May 
 

20 – Bud ♥ Lynn Hubert 
25 – Bill ♥ Christy Sontag 
27 – Paul ♥ Bobbie Gillooly 
27 – John ♥ Patty Malone 
27 – Dave ♥ Karmen Petri 

June 
 

11  Ken  Sharyn Leiding 

15  John Talma Butcher 
21  Scott ♥ Natasha Thieman 
23 Arthur ♥Brenda Christy 

http://www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org/


APRIL WORSHIP SERVER SCHEDULE 

  April 2 April 9 April 16 April 23 April 30 

Ushers 
Doug Sulak 
Ted Smith 

Errol Jennings  
Scott Thieman 

Errol Jennings 
Anne Starke 

Doug Sulak 
Scott Thieman 

Doug Sulak 
Ted Smith 

Lector Scott Thieman NA Cathy George Boyd Sylvester Sharyn Leiding 

Communion 
Assistant 

Dave Petri NA Roger Medlin Bill Sontag John Knickelbein 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1 
10am LWML 
Cleaning of 
Church 

2 
Palm Sunday 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

3 
6:30pm  
Bowling 
League 

4 5 6 
Maundy 
Thursday 
7pm  
Communion 
Worship  
Service 
  

7 
Good Friday 
Church Office 
closes at Noon 
 

7pm Tenebrae 
Worship  
Service 
  

8 

9 
Easter 
8:30 am Easter 
Breakfast 
9am Easter Egg 
Hunt 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

10 
Easter Monday   
Office Closed 
 

6:30pm  
Bowling 
League 

11 12 13 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

14 15 

16 
Second Sunday 
of Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

17 
6:30pm  
Bowling 
League 

18 19 20 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm Men's 
Bible Study @ 
Richard Ball's 
home 

21 22 

23 
Third Sunday of 
Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

24 
6:30pm  
Bowling 
League 

25 26 27 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

28 29 
LWML  
Tidewater 
Zone Spring 
Rally @  
Resurrection 
9 am - 2 pm 

30 
Fourth Sunday 
of Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

            



  May 7 May 14 May 21 May 28 

Ushers 
Errol Jennings 
Anne Starke 

Doug Sulak  
Scott Thieman 

Errol Jennings 
Anne Starke 

Ted Smith  
Anne Starke 

Lector Judy Sykes Scott Thieman Cathy George Boyd Sylvester 

Communion 
Assistant 

Dave Petri John Knickelbein Roger Medlin Bill Sontag 

MAY WORSHIP SERVER SCHEDULE 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
6:30pm  
Bowling 
League 

2 3 4 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm Men's 
Bible Study @ 
Richard Ball's 
home 

5 6 
11:30am 
LWML  
Mother's Day 
Lunch Out 

7 
Fifth Sunday of 
Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

8 9 
7pm Belvedere 
Civic League 
Meeting 

10 11 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

12 13 

14 
Sixth Sunday of 
Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 
Mother's Day 

15 16 17 18 
The Ascension 
of our Lord 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm Men's 
Bible Study @ 
Richard Ball's 
home 

19 20 
 

21 
Seventh Sunday 
of Easter 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
9am New  
Member Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

22 23 24 25 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

26 27 

28 
The Day of  
Pentecost 
9am Adult Bible 
Class 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

29 
Memorial Day 
Office Closed 

30 31       



JUNE WORSHIP SERVER SCHEDULE 

  June 4 June 11 June 18 June 25 

Usher 
Doug Sulak and 

Ted Smith 
Errol Jennings 
Anne Starke 

Ted Smith 
Anne Starke 

Doug Sulak 
Scott Thieman 

Lector Ken Leiding Judy Sukes Scott Thieman Cathy George 

Communion 
Assistant 

Dave Petri John Knickelbein Roger Medlin Bill Sontag 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
6:30pm Men's 
Bible Study @ 
Richard Ball's 
home 

2 3         

4 
The Holy  
Trinity 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

5 6 7 8 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

9 10 

11 
Second Sunday 
after Pentecost 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 

12 13 14 15 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
Trinitarian 
Deadline July/
August/Sept 
6:30pm Men's 
Bible Study @ 
Richard Ball's 
home 

16 17 

18 
Third Sunday 
after Pentecost 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 
Father's Day 
  

19 20 21 22 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

23 24 

25 
Fourth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
9am Adult Bible 
Class/SS 
10am  
Communion 
Worship Service 
  

26 27 28 29 
11:30am  
Ladies Bible 
Study 
4:30pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

30   



 
 

 
 

TRINITY EVANGELICAL 

LUTHERAN CHURCH  
6001 Granby Street 
Norfolk VA 23505 

757/ 489-2551 Church 
 

www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org 

 

 
 
 

 

If your mailing information or  

email address has changed,  

please notify the Church Office. 

Thank you! 

 

 
 

Worship Service 
with  

Holy Communion  
Thursday, April 6h  

7:00 pm 

 

Good Friday Tenebrae Service 
Friday, April 7th  

7:00 pm 

 April 9th  

Worship Service 
10:00 am 

Easter Breakfast 8:30 am 
Easter Egg Hunt 9:30 am 


